Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: deselected Councillors
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I would like to make the following request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 regarding the NEC's interviews and deselection of 19 councillors on Leicester City Council in March of this year which resulted in them being unable to stand for the Labour Party in the May Local Elections. I have included a list of the councillors and the wards they represented below. Please note, Gurinder Singh Sandhu was later reselected to fill a vacancy. 
1. Ruma Ali - Humberstone and Hamilton

2. Padmini Chamund - Belgrave

3. Luis Fonseca - North Evington

4. Stephan Gee - Thurncourt

5. Rashmikant Joshi - North Evington

6. Shahid Khan - Evington

7. Patrick Kitterick - Castle

8. Kirk Master - Stoneygate

9. Jacky Nangreave - Westcote

10. Rita Patel - Rushey mead

11. Hemant Rae Bhatia - Beaumont Leys

12. Sharmen Rahman - Stoneygate

13. Gurinder Singh Sandhu - Humberstone and Hamilton

14. Deborah Sangster - Castle

15. Nita Solanki - Belgrave

16. Aminur Thalukdar - Stoneygate

17. Mahendra Valand - Belgrave

18. Paul Westley - Beaumont Leys

19. Ross Willmott - Rushey Mead

I would like electronic copies of any written communication sent or received by the city mayor, Sir Peter Soulsby, and the then assistant and deputy mayors who served on the council prior to the May 2023 elections regarding the following: 

- the decision by the NEC to take over the selection process

- discussions around the criteria for reselection 

- any written communication with or regarding the deselected councillors regarding their performance on the council, NEC panel interviews or the likelihood of them being reselected or deselected

- any assurances made by the city mayor or deputy/assistant mayors to the councillors that they would be reselected

- any overarching reasons behind the mass deselection of 19 sitting councillors

Answer:
The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
